
CISND Job Opportunities 
 

Immaculata Regional High School, Kelowna 

School Librarian 

1 Certified Education Assistant 

French Teacher 

Math Teacher 

 

St. Michael School, Trail 

Education Assistants- available for on-call 

 

St. Joseph, Nelson  

0.5 FTE French Teacher 

 

All CISND Schools 

Teachers On Call 

 
Please view the diocesan school website www.cisnd.ca 

for application deadlines, posting details and 

application  

documents and process. 

 

It’s time for snow angels to appear! 
We need them to keep our church and 

sidewalks clear during winter months.  If 

you or your family can commit to one 

month of duty please contact Scott Austin 

at 250-494-1983 for details.  Thank you for 

being an “angel.” 

 

Anyone interested in renewing their 
“Living with Christ” missalette 

subscription,  please see the parish 
secretary during office hours. 

 Cost is $34. 

 
Liturgy Meeting 

Thurs. Nov.23rd , 1pm in Church 
Hall 

Prayers of the Faithful/Prayer 

List:  if you would like your name or a 

loved one’s name (with their permission 

first) included on the bulletin Parish 

Prayer list please call the rectory.  Unless 

told other- wise, we will keep the names 

for one month. You may renew the time 

by calling the rectory. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE 

SICK… And all who are suffering 

in any way in our Parish and in our 

families especially: George Davis, 

Syd & Celeste Blackstock, Dean 

Webb, John Luhoff, Winnie St. 

Germaine, Sister Anna Stauber, 

Laura McGibben, Shirley Edmunds, 

Eamon Mcateer, Wayne Szucs, Ann 

Grison, Debbie Dorton, Dawna 

Werbeski, Wayne and Joanne 

Banks, Marie Horn, Sheila Daflyen, 

Liz Dunsdon, Betty Jolie, Herb 

Appel, Chrissy Kozier, and Regis 

and Irene Mahussier.   

 

November Birthdays and 
Anniversaries 

France Nakagawa – Nov. 11 
Bev and Roy MacIntyre – Nov. 12 

Wedding Anniversary 

 

 

 

Nov. 12, 2017 
Thirty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
P.O. Box 369 V0H 1Z0 
www.holychild.com 

email holychild@telus.net 

Pastor:  Fr. Ben Buela  

Rectory – 250-494-2266 

Secretary: Shawna Barth  

Office - 250-494-3110  

Office Hrs - Tues.-Fri. 9:30am-1:00pm 

CWL :    Sylvia Mackay, 778-516-4341 

or Sylvia.mackay@gmail.com 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

 Fridays after Mass (9:30am) or 

Saturdays 5:30-6pm  

Anyone wanting reconciliation outside of 

these hours may arrange with Fr. Ben. 

Adoration – 1st Friday of the month  

  after 9am mass 

Daily Masses: ( No  Mon. Mass unless specified) 

Wednesday to Friday - 9am  
(except 2nd Wed., Mass is at Sr’s Village, 9:30am )            

Tuesday - 7pm 

Saturday - 6pm 

Sunday - 10am 

 

Sunday Collection 
November 5 - $1659.85 

Pilgrimage of Faith - $6990 (Goal $15,200) 

Debt Reduction Collection - $490.15 

 
Homecoming 2017 

Sunday Nov. 26th 10am Mass 
“Let the church be a place of God’s 

Mercy and hope…”  
-Pope Francis 

All of our parishoners are called upon to 
extend a special “Homecoming” invitation 

to any Catholic friends, relatives or 
neighbours who have suffered or drifted 

away and no longer feel part of our 
Catholic community.  The Year of Mercy 

concluded with a call to each of us to 
share God’s Mercy with all those we 

know.  There are invitations included in 
todays bulletin, please take them home 

and personally offer the invitation to 
attend the Homecoming Mass and Social 
(The meal is sponsored by out Knights of 

Columbus and CWL) on Sunday Nov. 26 at 
10am to someone you know.  Extra 

invitations available on table in the foyer. 
 

Rides for Homecoming Mass/Social 
Please don’t let a lack of transportation 

be a barrier to attend this special event. If 
you know of someone who will need a 

ride to and from The Homecoming, or if 
you can offer a ride to someone, please 

call Roy Elander at 250-494-8808. 

http://www.cisnd.ca/
http://www.holychild.com/


Thank You!  
“Now there are varieties of gifts but the same 

Spirit; and there are varieties of services, but the 
same Lord.” 1 Corinthians 12:4-4 

After 12 years of dedicated service, Bob 
Webb is “retiring” from his role as Parish 

Fire Marshall and General Building 
Maintenance Coordinator.  On our behalf, 

Bob has worked tirelessly seeing to the 
many small repairs needed in our three 

buildings and has attended to the 
monthly fire safety inspection 

requirements.  As a Parish Community we 
extend our heartfelt gratitude and a huge 

thank you for all that he has done over 
the years.  Enjoy your “retirement” Bob! 

 
Parish Pastoral Council and our Finance 

Committee are reaching out to our Parish 
Community for 2 people to take over 
these critical areas.  The Parish Fire 

Marshall will take on the monthly safety 
checklist and attend, with the local Fire 
Inspector , our annual inspection.  The 
General Maintenance Coordinator may 
have the ability to provide some minor 

repairs as needed but more importantly 
the ability to draw upon the talents of 
other parishoners to coordinate any 

larger repairs and/or to work with Parish 
Pastoral Council and the Finance 

Committee for any major repair and 
maintenance issues. 

If you are interested in either of these 
volunteer positions, please contact 
Bernadine Jacobs at 250-494-7972. 

Catholic Womens 

League 

 

Saturday Dec. 9th Advent Retreat 

with Sister Phyllis Girioux 

9:30am-noon 

Potluck lunch to follow 

      All parishoners welcome!! 
 

Harverst Table 
Thank you to the many gardeners and farmers 
who have given so generously of their produce 

and products of the harvest.  The harvest Table 
is enjoyed by many, and since the Roof Project 

was completed the funds collected are 
designated to the Alms-giving Fund.  Any 
donation is sincerely appreciated but help 

yourself regardless.  Suggested prices are not 
necessary. 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Nov.14 Tues: R/Lenny Mueller 

Nov.15 Wed: I/James Shulman 

Nov.16 Thurs: I/Elizabeth McIntosh 

Nov.17 Fri: R/Don Steuart  

             and Souls in Purgatory 

Nov.18 Sat: I/Connie Weaver 

 

…..just a reminder! Greeters 
workshop and dinner on  

November.23, 6pm! 

Christmas Pregnancy Support 
Program 

Please support these single moms & their 
babies/children as enthusiastically as last 

year.  Donations of new gifts can be 
dropped off in the foyer at Sunday Masses 

beginning Nov.18/19 until Dec. 9/10.  
Contact Sandra – 250-488-6239 

 

DAILY READINGS  Nov.13 – Nov. 19 

Mon.- Wisdom 1.1-7 

Tues. – Wisdom 2.23-3.9 

Wed. – Wisdom 6.1-11 

Thur. – Wisdom 7.22-8.1 
Fri. – Wisdom 13.1-9 

Sat. – Wisdom 18.14-16; 19.6-9 

Sun. – Proverbs 31.10-13, 16-18,  

            20,26, 28-31++ 

 
Explore the Faith 

 Discussion Group 

Is meeting again starting Nov.16th at 
6:30pm. Join us as we start viewing 
Fr. Dave Pivonka’s series “The Wild 

Goose is Loose”.   
 
 

FREE TO A GOOD HOME 
Our old church organ, which was stored in Fr. 
Benet’s old home, needs to find a new home.  

The Lowery organ has 2 keyboards with a 
variety of pedals and stops.  Please contact 
Greg De Gagne at 250-494-5422 as soon as 

possible for more information or to express 
your interest in having the organ. 

 

Everyone is invited after mass 
next Sun. Nov.19th, to come and 

enjoy a delicious bowl of 
homemade soup and hear about 
Development and Peace’s  Fall 
Campaign.  There will even be a 

cake to celebrate D & P’s 50th 
Anniversary! Please join us. 

 

Development and Peace 
“Wisdom is brilliant, she never fades.  
By those who love her, she is readily 
seen, by those her seek her, she is 

readily found”.  We are thankful for the 
wisdom women bring in working 
towards sustainable peace.  We 

celebrate and recognize Ellen Johnson 
Sirleaf, Leymah Gbowee and Tawakkul 
Karman who were awarded the Nobel 
Peace Prize in 2011.  Together, they 

are engaged in a nonviolent struggle for 
the safety of women and women’s rights 

to fully participate in peacebuilding 
work.   

 
Seniors Flu Shot Clinic 

Thurs. Nov.16th 

1-5pm  

St. John’s Lutheran Church,  
10320 Blaire St. Summerland 

 



 
 
 

 

 


